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INFORMATION INFRASTRUCTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Summer IT Training Programmes for Students
Purpose


This paper updates Members on the pilot IT training programmes organised by the Government for students this summer.

Background

2.
We informed members at previous IIAC meetings that the Government planned to launch several training programmes this summer to equip students with IT skills and to enhance their IT capability for future development in the information economy.  The details of the four programmes are set out below.

Pilot Programmes

Professional IT Training for Secondary Students

3.
A new initiative this year is to engage world-renowned IT companies to provide, as community service and using the “train‑the‑trainers” approach, professional IT training to secondary students as extra‑curricular activities.  These training programmes aim to provide the students with early exposure to the use of IT and help them acquire state‑of‑the‑art IT skills.  The training can also lead to professional qualifications which are recognised internationally, giving the students a competitive edge in establishing a career in the IT field or pursuing further study in IT in future.

4.
The Information Technology and Broadcasting Bureau (ITBB) and the Education Department (ED) have secured the support of Microsoft, Sun Microsystems and Hewlett‑Packard to provide free training to teachers of participating schools between April and August this year.  Contents of the training courses include networking fundamentals, network support, programming language for web‑based application and mobile computing for mobile application development.  The trained teachers will provide training for students in their own schools who participate in this scheme within a period of 6 months.
5.
Participating schools are only required to provide computer facilities and venue for the training of their students.  The additional software required for the training can either be downloaded from the Internet for free or sponsored by the supporting IT company.  As regards course materials for the teachers and students, they are sponsored by the supporting IT companies or partially funded by the ED.  Certificates will be issued by the supporting IT companies to students who have successfully completed the courses.  Students are also encouraged to take the examinations leading to the relevant professional qualifications, such as the Microsoft Certified Professional (MCP) examination.  As an incentive, students will be given a 20% discount on the examination fees.  The total sponsorship provided by the three supporting IT companies in the form of training for teachers, software for participating schools and course materials for teachers and students amounts to $3 million in value.  The additional financial and staffing resources required by ITBB and ED to implement this scheme are met by redeployment.
6.
A total of 210  teachers from 87 secondary schools have participated in this pilot programme.  As at early September, about 1,500 students have already received training.  We expect this number to exceed 5,000 on full delivery of the programme by end 2001.  ED will review the results of this pilot programme taking into account the response of the participating schools and students in early 2002.  We will then consider organising similar programmes in future and the possibilities of engaging other IT companies as well.

IT Summer Camp

7.
To arouse students’ interest in IT and introduce to them fundamental concepts and skills of IT and telecommunications, ITBB and ED have partnered with the Pacific Century CyberWorks to organise a series of 9‑day IT camps for secondary students this summer.  The camps are also sponsored by Compaq, Avaya and Adobe.  Most of the programme contents were delivered in non-traditional classroom settings.  Activities included classes, demonstrations and workshops relating to telecommunications networks, desktop and networking applications, web page design and IT and telecommunications applications.  Participants also visited telecommunications installations and call centre as well as taking part in community services.

8.
This series of pilot camps, know as “The New IT Generation” Summer Camp, was held in July and August 2001 for a total of 240 students.  It was funded mainly by the co-organising IT companies (the total sponsorship amounts to about $400,000 in value) and participating students only had to pay an affordable fee.  Outstanding participants selected would also be sponsored to visit IT companies in the Silicon Valley.  The additional financial and staffing resources required by ITBB and ED to organise the summer camps were met by redeployment.  With the positive feedback received from students, we are discussing with the IT companies concerned the possibility of organising similar camps during other long school holidays.

Pilot Scheme to Sponsor Secondary School Leavers to Take Practical IT Training Courses

9.
To enable Form 5 to 7 students who will not further their study to acquire practical IT skills required by the market so as to facilitate them to secure employment, we launched a pilot scheme to provide sponsorship for them to take courses on IT skills most commonly required by employers in respect of employees of Form 5 to 7 standards.  This aims to enhance the school leavers’ employability and help them find jobs in the market.  We have offered sponsorship to Form 5 to 7 school leavers to take courses in the following IT skills which are commonly required by posts that they may apply for –

(a)
basic office application skills (for posts such as secretary, clerk, receptionist, office assistant, sales representative, marketing assistant and junior executive);


(b)
IT technical support skills (for posts such as systems operator, systems support officer and technical assistant); and


(c)
web site development and e-commerce related skills (for posts such as web master and web page designer).

10.
This scheme focuses on short courses which enable school leavers to obtain practical IT skills required by the market quickly.  An applicant is eligible to a maximum sponsorship of $10,000 or 80% of the total course and examination fee, whichever is the less.  The remaining 20% of the fee will be met by the applicant himself/herself.  Upon completing the course(s) and passing the examination(s), an applicant will be reimbursed 40% of the total course and examination fees or $5,000, whichever is the less.  If the applicant can find a job which will make use of the IT skills acquired, he/she will be reimbursed another 40% of the total course and examination fees or $5,000, whichever is the less.  This serves to provide incentive for the applicants to actively secure employment.

11.
The Scheme was conducted in two phases and a total of 385 applications were received during the period from June to August 2001.  Taking into account the response from participants, we will consider whether this programme should be further launched in future, and if so, how it should be improved to enhance its attractiveness and user‑friendliness.
Scholarship for Tertiary Students to Take a Computer Animation and Visual Effects Course in the USA
12.
To enhance the skill level of tertiary students in creative media curricula to apply digital technology in film production, the Film Development Fund has allocated $560,000 to sponsor eight students to pursue a computer animation and visual effects course offered by the New York University in August this year.  Through this programme, students can also learn about other culture, broaden their horizon and international outlook, enhance their creativity and develop greater sensitivity to market trends.  Their English standard could also be improved through immersion.  A debriefing session will be held later this month for these eight students to share their experience with fellow students in Hong Kong.  We will examine whether similar activities should be oganised in future with sponsorship under the Film Development Fund.

Recommendation

13.
Members are requested to comment on the four pilot training programmes organised by the Government this year.
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